
LAW OPFICES 

ROSE, SUNDSTROM & BENTLEY, LLP 
2548 BLAIRSTONE PINES DRIVE 
TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32301 

FREDERICK L. ASCIUUER, JR. 

ROBERT C. BRANNAN 
DAVID E CHESTER 
E ~IARSHALL DETERDING 
JOHN R.  JENKINS, EA. 
STEVEN T. MINDLIN, P.A. 
DAREN L. SHIPW 
WILLMM E. SUNDSTROM, PA. 
DIANE D. TREMOR, EA. 
JOHN L. WHARTON 
R O B E R ~ C .  ROSE, OF COUNSEL 
WAYNE L. SCHIEFELBEIN. OF COUIVSEL 

CHRIS H. BENTLEY, PA- 
(850) 877-6555 

FAX (850) 656-4029 
www. r s ba t to r n eys . co  m 

January 9,2004 
V I A H A N D D m R Y  

Ralph Jaeger, Esquire 
General Counsel 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0873 

CENTRAL FLORIDA OFFICE 
600 S. NORTH JAKE BLVD., SU~TE 160 
ALTXMONTE SPRINGS, FLORIDA 32701 
(407) 830-6331 
FAX (407) 830-8522 

MARTIN s. FRIEDMAN, EA. - 

VALERIE L . m ,  OF COUMEL 
(LICENSED IN TEXAS ONiu) 

Re: Water Oak Utility; Reuse Project; PSC Docket No. 010087-WS 
Our File No. 33013.01 

Dear Mr. Jaeger: 

In my letter of July 30,2003 I noted a proposed time schedule for dealing with 
the filing of the Reuse Project Plan in the above-referenced docket. In order to meet 
that deadline, we filed the Permit Renewal Application, including the reuse facilities 
with DEP over six months ago. while the Application has been determined to be 
complete, apparently as a result of a backlog with permitting in their office no action 
has been taken on the permit. We anticipate that given the holidays, such action is 
unlikely to occur during the remainder of this month and the first part of next month. 
As such, we have been set back at least a month and a half because of the revised date 
that permit approval is expected from the DEP. 

I now anticipate that the permit will be received sometime in February. As such, 
I wanted to let you know that all the other anticipated dates in my letter of July 30, 
2003, including the date for reaching a final contract, have been set back 
approximately 60 days. Therefore, we now anticipate reaching final contract by mid 
to late April and to begin construction immediately thereafter to be completed in early 
to mid summer. We will file the revised Reuse Project Plan schedules as soon as we 
obtain the final construction contract for those facilities. Keep in mind that we are 
under pressure as well to get the filing submitted to you as quickly as we can get 
permit approval, because we anticipate putting the system online in just a few months 
after that permit approval is received. 
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If you have any questions in this regard or have any problems with this sIight 
additional delay, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

FMD/tms 
cc: Blanca S. Bay0 

Mr. Ryan Fitch 
Mr. Troy Rendell 
Mr. Brian Fannon 
Ms. Gabriele Umbel 
Gary Morse, P.E. 
Julian Coto, P.E. 
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